“Bay Breeze Point Homeowners Association Newsletter”


September 2009

Current News & Items of Interest:

Bay Breeze Point Security Alert -- September 22, 2009:  The Norfolk Police Department was in our neighborhood earlier today on reports that a prowler was rummaging through unlocked cars looking for valuables late last night/early this morning (apparently at least seven vehicles were involved).  Unlocked vehicles are at risk regardless whether parked in your driveway or on the street and, most importantly, remember that some folks keep their garage door openers in their vehicles. If you do park outside, please remove anything valuable, and as always, if you see something suspicious, call 911.  Please continue to keep an eye out for one another and stay safe!

Lastly, Bay Breeze Point is looking at revitalizing its Neighborhood Watch Program.  If you are interested in participating, please contact a member of the Board of Directors and let them know.  (FYI: A copy of the Norfolk Police Department’s Neighborhood Watch Program handout is posted on our community website: www.baybreezepoint-norfolk.org) 

Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force: The monthly meeting of the Norfolk Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force was held on September 24th.  Recap of meeting items follows: 

· Ocean View Land Acquisitions – City continues to target Pleasant Ave and Project Focus area.

· Northside Park Update – City has made some great progress, e.g., several new softball fields were added, new state-of-the-art Skate Park is planned and projected to open in August 2010, and a new Norfolk Public Schools cross country track course will be a part of Northside Park.

· Ocean View Park Parking – Options are still under consideration on how to best use the old Mama’s Kitchen acreage for additional vehicle beach parking.  Current cost projections run about $250K – none of which is funded. 

· Sand Dune Beach Encroachment Update – The special beach encroachment group has completed their efforts and provided a report to the City.  Currently, the City’s legal staff is reviewing before forwarding to the City Council and then opening for public reviews.  Expect another three months of internal review before the effort becomes available for public review.

· Project Focus – Continues to enhance the opportunities for kids in Ocean View – summer programs reported great successes.  

· Police Update – According to Norfolk’s Police Chief, overall crime in our area has gone down since cameras were placed in select area about six months ago.  More specifically, violent crime has seen a 20% reduction since last year while property crime has seen a minor increase.  The upswing in property crime involves mostly crimes involving motor vehicles, e.g., stolen license tags, stolen vehicles, stolen personal property from vehicles.  The Police Chief stressed the importance of properly securing personal property and not leaving it in view within your vehicle and, most importantly, lock your vehicle.  

· Construction Projects Update – A complete run down on City construction projects in Ocean View can be reviewed on our website: BayBreezePoint-Norfolk.org.  Look for the current news item for September 24, 2009 Titled “Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force Construction Projects Update”. 

Board of Directors (BOD) Update: 

The BOD held its September meeting on the 21st at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth”.  Quick recap of BOD discussion items follows: 

· Councilman Randy Wright spoke on the following items:
1. Street Cleaning for our community -- Councilman Wright stated that he had talked with the department head and they are reviewing the concern that our community hadn’t been swept.  BBP BOD President had made numerous calls and had met with Mr. Steve White who agreed that the streets didn’t look like they had been swept. Mr. White was going to see that this concern was corrected.  

2. Signs on the jetties -- Councilman Wright is looking into why the signs haven’t been installed on the jetties. He will get back to us.

3. Councilman Wright also talked about possible construction in the near future in the area of 30th Bay and Pretty Lake.  He also addressed the shopping center along shore drive and the possibility that more stores will be added. The City has requested that the shopping center undergo a complete face lift before additional stores would be allowed.
4. Police Patrols -- Second Patrol Division Officers patrol the streets of Ocean View 24 hours, 7 days a week.  For questions and concerns of a general nature or regarding specific incidents contact the Commanding Officer of the Second Patrol Division or the Blue Sector Commander.

 
Second Patrol Division Commanding Officer: Captain G. E. Votava, 664-6908, george.votava@norfolk.gov or Blue Sector Commander: Lieutenant A.J. Mitchell, 664- 6912, andrew.mitchell@norfolk.gov
5. Follow-up discussions on East Beach stop signs were informative.
· Mr. Lee Rosenberg was also a guest speaker who talked about the beaches and certain kind of weed that had taken hold within the beach area (not in our area). This type of weed (vine) could take over the beach area if it weren’t controlled. He also presented pictures of the beach line and how the jetties are working to retain sand on our beach. Lee also handed out a flyer for the 2009 Free Public Dune Education Workshop on Oct 3 at Mary D. Pretlow Branch Library.

· Mr. Eric Casey made a presentation on Hurricane awareness (an article on hurricane awareness will be posted on our community website).  

The October BOD meeting will begin at 7 PM on October 19th at The Property Shop 3149 Shore Drive, Virginia Beach, Va.

Current Bay Breeze Point HOA 2009 BOD/Officers are:

· Vern Aunchman
President
· Joe Bilik

Vice President
· George Fleck
Secretary
· Eric Casey

Treasurer
· Jan Closson
Director
Committee Updates:

ARB:    No summaries of ARB actions (either schedule of meetings or results) have been provided.  (Note: An updated ARB Application is posted on our community website.)

Club Updates:


Social Club:  No one has stepped forward to fill Kathie Carter’s Social Club role to date.  No Social Club update was provided for this newsletter.


Bunco:  The Bunco Babes met September 1st at the home of Cindy Black.  The next Bunco will be at the home of Jan Closson on October 6th.   
Volunteers Needed:

Yes, there are still opportunities to serve your community.  If you can spare a few hours to support your community, please contact any of the 2009 Board members. 
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